
A Weird Interview...



Simon: Hello! Enjoying the hot weather?

Simon: No, I hate it.

Simon: Yeah me too.

Simon: I heard the weatherman happily say the sun is baking.
Who wants to bake?

Simon: What about bakers?

Simon: You think bakers want to catch fire?

Simon: Sure.

Simon: So if you saw a baker covered in flames, you wouldn't
put him out? Is that what your saying?

Simon: If he was in distress I would...

Simon: But not if he was waving to you politely and smiling?

Simon: Maybe I'd check if he was ok?

Simon: No, he wouldn't be.

Simon: No, of course not. But bakers bake, THAT'S what's
confusing me.

Simon: So you admit you were wrong?

Simon: Ummm...

Simon: Go on...

Simon: But bakers want to bake CAKES right?

Simon: I never said they didn't.

Simon: Errr... I'll move on. So the plus side of this weather
is that you get to show off your impressive shirt collection?

Simon: Yep. However, white shirts are very easy to stain.

Simon: Der.

Simon: No, I mean they seem to get stains from everywhere. One
of my white tops has a massive yellow patch on it and I don't
even own anything yellow. Sure I drink orange juice but I know
for a fact I didn't get any on my clothes.

Simon: Wow. Oranges are orange, but I'll let it go.

Simon: Right, wow. I swear if I leave my shirt on a perfectly
clean surface for a few seconds, it will change colour.
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Simon: Could someone else be staining your clothes?

Simon: Why??

Simon: Insanity?

Simon: No, I keep an eye on my things. Especially things that
are under suspicion.

Simon: Are you looking at your shirt now?

Simon: Just given it a check...

Simon: Ah, but you weren't looking at it constantly?

Simon: What are you suggesting I do as I'm working?

Simon: I don't know. Anyway, fair enough people aren't
staining it, but do you have maybe bees in your room? They're
yellow.

Simon: You think they're rubbing up on my possessions?

Simon: Like a form of graffiti. I'm not saying all bees are
vandals that would be offensive, just the bad ones. Again,
have a look.

Simon: No! That's the dumbest thing I've ever heard! Look,
I've just Googled 'Do bees stain clothes?' and absolutely no
results have show up.

Simon: No exact results, you mean?

Simon: Yes! All the other results have nothing to do with the
question because it's so demented!

Simon: Maybe you sneezed?

Simon: Not on me, I didn't.

Simon: It's ok if you did. What's an extra 14 days in
isolation in the grand scheme of things?

Simon: No, I don't have coronavirus.

Simon: Did anyone sneeze on you?

Simon: Do you mean 'did anyone have an extreme sneezing fit
all over you'?

Simon: If you like...

Simon: No.

Simon: Maybe someone with a rotting, pussy infection came into
contact with you?
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Simon: That's disgusting.

Simon: At least I'm trying.

Simon: That's debatable.

Simon: Did a bee sneeze on you?

Simon: Let it go with the bees!

Simon: Maybe you should buy a yellow shirt.

Simon: No point. I'd only get a green stain.

Simon: From grasshoppers rubbing up against you?

Simon How about green stains from grass?

Simon: Ha! Grass graffitying on you? I'd like to see that!

Simon: Oh no.

Simon: What?

Simon: Never mind. In fact I'm going.

Simon: Byeeee.


